
 4150 Technology Way, Suite 300 ● Carson City, Nevada 89706 
775-684-4200 ● Fax 775-687-7570 ● dpbh.nv.gov 

Page 1 of 2 

 
Steve Sisolak 

Governor 

Richard Whitley, MS 
Director  

DEPARTMENT OF 
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 
DIVISION OF PUBLIC AND BEHAVIORAL HEALTH 

Helping people. It’s who we are and what we do. 

 
Lisa Sherych 

Administrator 
 

Ihsan Azzam,  
Ph.D., M.D. 

 Chief Medical Officer 
 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:           August 3, 2021  
 
TO:          Jon Pennell, DVM, Chairperson  
 
THROUGH:   Lisa Sherych, Administrator 
 
FROM:          Karissa Loper, MPH 
 
RE:   Term Renewal and Approval of Member of the Advisory Board on Maternal and Child Health, Nevada Revised 
Statutes 442.133(2)a 

 

STAFF REVIEW 

In accordance with Nevada Revised Statutes (NRS) 442.133(2)a, it is the responsibility of the State Board of Health to 
appoint nine members of the Advisory Board on Maternal and Child Health (MCHAB).  Per NRS. 442.133(3), any member 
may be reappointed.   

The terms of the following members of the Advisory Board will expire on June 30, 2021 and October 2, 2021.  Each of 
these members have expressed an interest in continuing to serve: 

Keith Brill, MD 
Linda Gabor, MSN, RN 
Melinda Hoskins, MS, APRN, CNM, IBLC 
Noah Kohn, MD 
Marsha Matsunaga-Kirgan, MD 
Fred Schultz 
Fatima Taylor, M.Ed. 

Two members have decided to discontinue as Advisory Board Members: 

 
Tyree Davis, DDS 
Veronica Gals, RN, BSN 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT RECEIVED 
On May 7, 2021, the Advisory Board express their support of the renewals for Keith Brill, MD, Linda Gabor, MSN, RN,  
Melinda Hoskins, MS, APRN, CNM, IBLC, Noah Kohn, MD, Marsha Matsunaga-Kirgan, MD, Fred Schultz, and Fatima 
Taylor, M.Ed. 
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STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends the Board appoint the above listed individuals to the MCHAB. 

PRESENTER 

Karissa Loper, MPH, Bureau Chief 
 


